
WINNEBAGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
JUDICIARY & PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE  

In person & via Zoom/Telephone 
 

 
DATE:   SEPTEMBER 13, 2021 
  
TIME:   9:00 A.M. 
    
PLACE:  WINNEBAGO COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 
   RICHARD MEYER COMMUNITY RESOURCE ROOM 
   4311 JACKSON STREET, OSHKOSH 
      
PRESENT:  BILL WINGREN 
   TOM ELLIS 
   PAUL EISEN 
   VICKI SCHORSE 
   MIKE BRUNN 
      
ALSO PRESENT: JOHN MATZ – SHERIFF’S 
   TODD CHRISTOPHERSON – SHERIFF’S 
   SUE ERTMER – COUNTY CLERK 
   KELLY KUTZ – DISTRICT ATTORNEY'S  
   MARYANNE MUELLER – CORPORATION COUNSEL 
   MILES MAGUIRE – OSHKOSH EXAMINER 
   BRYAN STAFFORD – COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
   ADAM DORN – PLANNING & ZONING 
   JERRY BOUGIE – PLANNING & ZONING 
   DIANE CULVER – PLANNING & ZONING 
   JERRY FINCH – COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
   JON DOEMEL – COUNTY EXECUTIVE 
   ROBERT KELLER – COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
   MIKE NORTON – COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
   STEVEN BINDER – COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
   LARRY LAUTENSCHLAGER – COUNTY SUPERVISOR 
   CHERYL BREHMER – CORONER 
   AUTUMN BRUEGGEMANN – CORPORATION COUNSEL 
   JEFF BUCHOLTZ – VETERANS 
   JULIE MABRY – CHILD SUPPORT 
   ANN MARSHALL – LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS 
   KATHLEEN PROPP – CITIZEN 
   MIKE ELDER – FACITILIES 
   VICKY FITZGERALD – FINANCE 
   WFRV - CITIZEN 
  
         
1. Call to Order 
Chairman Wingren called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and it was verified that the meeting was 
properly noticed. 
 
2. Presentation and explanation of Winnebago County redistricting maps by Jerry Bougie, 
Adam Dorn and Diane Culver of the Winnebago County Planning & Zoning Department. 



Jerry Bougie started the presentation by explaining the stages needed to make the maps. There needs 
to be equal population, Minority Protection, Contiguity, Compactness, Preservation of Communities 
of Interest and Preservation of the Unity of Political Subdivisions. 
 
Diane Culver then presented the three options of maps and explained the differences between all of 
them. 
 
3. Public comments and review of maps 
County Clerk Sue Ertmer commented that map option #2 would affect voting with having multiple 
school districts within the new grouping.  
 
Citizen Kathleen Popp spoke in favor of Option #1 based on the numbers. 
 
County Executive Jon Doemel likes what the Planning & Zoning Department has done with the 
mapping and stated he would support whatever option is decided on. 
 
Supervisor Bryan Stafford asked about the impact to voting wards. Jerry Bougie responded that 
municipalities will create new wards based on whatever district map is chosen. Bryan also asked about 
the breakdown of new to current constituents and the trending consideration. Jerry Bougie explained 
that the numbers are given to them by the census.  
 
League of Women Voters Ann Marshall stated she supports option #1 and then Option #3. 
 
4. Consideration (Vote) on redistricting map or maps to be presented to the Winnebago 
County Board at their September 14, 2021 redistricting public hearing. 
Chairman Wingren made a motion to move map options #1 & #3 to the board, seconded by Tom 
Ellis. Motion carried 5-0. 
 
Roll Call Vote:  Bill Wingren – Yes 
   Tom Ellis – Yes 
   Vicki Schorse – Yes 
    Paul Eisen – Yes 
    Mike Brunn – Yes 
 
Supervisor Eisen asked that the benefits to each of the maps be presented at County Board by 
Planning & Zoning in order for the other County Board Members to make a decision on which map 
they like best.   
 
5. Consideration of Minutes of August 9, 2021 meeting 
A motion to approve the minutes from August 9, 2021 was made by Tom Ellis, seconded by Mike 
Brunn. Carried 5-0. 
 
6. Public comments on agenda items 
None 
 
7. Communications shared by Committee Members 
None 
 
8. Presentation of 2022 Budget – Coroner – Cheryl Brehmer 
Cheryl Brehmer presented her budget and answered any questions the committee had regarding her 
budget.  
 



9. Presentation of 2022 Budget – Veteran's Department – Jeffery Bucholtz 
Jeffery presented his budget and answered any questions the committee had regarding his budget.  
 
10. Consideration (Vote): Revocable License for use of property for Readjustment 
Counseling Services – Veteran's Department – Jeffrey Bucholtz 
Jeffery spoke about the Veteran's Department providing readjustment counseling services to 
Veterans and the office space for counselors to utilize when offering those services. This avoids the 
Veteran's having to travel to Green Bay to see the counselor.  
 
A motion to approve the revocable license for use of property for readjustment counseling services 
was made by Mike Brunn, seconded by Vicki Schorse. Carried 5-0. 
 
11. Presentation of 2022 Budget – Child Support – Julie Mabry 
Julie presented her budget to the committee and answered any questions they had regarding her 
budget.  
 
12. 980 Sex Offender Status Update – MaryAnne Mueller, Mike Elder, John Matz, Adam 
Dorn, Jon Doemel and Ethan Hollenberger  
MaryAnne gave an update on the 980 offenders. MaryAnne stated they found housing 6 weeks prior 
to a new 980 offender being released. The Supervisor Release planned was delaying due to concerns 
they have on housing based on the needs of the offender. The clock will start over if the housing 
option is shot down based on the needs of the offender.  
 
MaryAnne stated per Human Services, the housing option available based on the disability of the 
offender may not be an option for this particular offender. Other plan deadlines may have to be 
pushed forward as this offender can't be housed with other offenders. Another option would be to 
look at possibly having another trailer placed on the property of the existing trailer.  
 
13. Consideration (Vote): Budget Transfer: Transfer excess capital funds from Patrol to 
Detective for the purchase of four (4) Video Processing Units/Accessories/Installation – 
Sheriff John Matz 
Sheriff Matz stated there was no vote needed for this item as there are excess funds being 
transferred from Patrol to Detectives to cover the cost of the 4 new cameras. The interview rooms 
used by the detectives need their cameras replaced. There are enough funds to replace of the 
cameras.   
 
14. Sheriff's Report 
*Sheriff Matz discussed some budget changes with the elimination of some positions and sending 
back all contracted inmates to the state creating a wash in the budget.  
 
*Sheriff Matz gave an update on COVID in the jail with staff and inmates. 
 
*Sheriff Matz stated there will be a safe child exchange area in the Sheriff's Office parking lot. The 
parking lot is monitored by cameras so it provides a safe area for parents and children during 
exchanges. 
 
*Sheriff Matz stated an after-action review from EAA was sent out to committee members.  
 
*Sheriff Matz stated he attended and was a part of a 9/11 tribute that was conducted by Teen Court 
participants. He stated it was a great event and had good attendance and participation. 
 
 



15. Suggested items for next agenda 
 
16. Next Meeting Date: Monday, October 11, 2021 
 
17.Adjourn 
A motion to adjourn was made at 11:00 am by Tom Ellis, seconded by Vicki Schorse. Carried 5-0. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Kimberly Delcore 
Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office 


